FAIRVIEW TOWN COUNCIL MEETING
MAY 5, 2009
FAIRVIEW TOWN HALL
7:00 PM

The following members were present, constituting a quorum: Mayor Richard Williams.
Mayor ProTem Elizabeth Long, Bradley Purser and Bill Thomas

The Public Hearing Meeting was opened by the Mayor Richard Williams.

Temporary Use Permit for Mr. Scoggins for a Tractor Show and Festival to be held May
15 through May 17 on Hwy. 601was discussed. Mayor Williams explained the issues to
the Council. Administrator Jana Finn discussed the meeting issues and Mr. Scoggins
permit.

Mayor ProTem Elizabeth Long stated that she is a member of the Belk Family Land,LLP
which is an adjacent property owner, but that Belk Family Land would not benefit
financially in any way from the show . Mr. Scoggins talked about the show and the
tractors. He is concerned about safety for the children and the fence and parking area.
The entertainment would be inside the barn. He discussed his advertising. Mayor
ProTem Long asked about the parking area for the show. Councilman Thomas discussed
some issues such as safety and the advertising. Mayor Williams asked if the Fire Dept.
could help them. They discussed the cost of admission.

Mayor Williams moved out of the Public Hearing meeting to reconvene to the regular
meeting.

Councilman Thomas made a motion to approve the Tractor Show and Festival Permit
since the requirements of Section 161 had been met. Mayor ProTem Long seconded it.
It passed unanimously.

Beth Rabb spoke to the Council about NFIP. She has talked to Milton Carpenter about
the Flood Plain. Her expenses have been $4,000.00. The Mayor told her that the Council
has been working on the National Flood Insurance Program. She talked about the banks.
She talked about an amendment. Administrator Jana Finn stated that the Town has done
all that is needed to become a part of the Flood Plain. The town will discussed this with
Milton Carpenter on June 15", The Planning board has to review this and make
resolutions for the Text Changes. She discussed the laws and codes and flood zones.
Councilman Thomas stated that Mr. Carpenter cancelled the meeting in April.



Councilman Purser wants to contact Union County about the access to the meeting room.
Councilman Purser made a motion to close the meeting. Mayor ProTem Long seconded
it. It passed unanimously and the meeting closed.

Respectfully Submitted:

Mayor Richard Williams

Town Clerk Jan Carter



